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August 7, 2014


The Honorable Larry Phillips 
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits an ordinance that would authorize agreements with the Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology) for low-cost State Revolving Fund (SRF) loan financing for four wastewater capital projects. In order for Ecology to release the funds for these projects, this ordinance authorizing King County to sign the loan agreements needs to be acted on before the end of the year.

The four projects that have been awarded SRF loans for state fiscal year 2015, and the amounts awarded for each, are as follows:

	Project
	Loan Principal
	Savings on Interest Between SRF Loan vs. Bond Financing

	Barton Combined Sewer Overflow (CSO) Control
	$8,559,416
	$3,972,135

	North Beach CSO Control
	$3,031,594
	$1,476,994

	South Magnolia CSO Control
	$26,449,931
	$12,287,734

	Fremont Siphon Replacement
	$29,459,059
	$15,741,760

	Total
	$67,500,000
	$33,478,623



The total amount awarded is $67.5 million. The loan agreements are all in the form of the sample agreement attached to the ordinance with an interest rate of 2.7 percent and a term of twenty years. These low-interest loan agreements will save King County $33,478,623 in interest expense over 30 years ($13,325,560 net present value), as compared to conventional bond financing.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The SRF loans for the Barton, North Beach, and South Magnolia CSO Control Projects will provide funding for the construction phase of these high-priority, CSO control projects. The Barton CSO Control Project consists of installing rain gardens in the right-of-way along 32 to 64 half-blocks in the Sunrise Heights and Westwood neighborhoods east of 35th Avenue SW. The North Beach CSO Control Project consists of a new storage pipeline located in Triton Drive NW and NW Blue Ridge Drive public right-of-way. The South Magnolia CSO Control Project consists of building an approximately 1.8-million-gallon storage tank outside the West Terminal 91 basin located on Port of Seattle property.

The SRF loan for the Fremont Siphon Replacement Project will provide funding for the construction phase of the project which includes the construction of two parallel 60-inch nominal inside diameter siphon pipes, via tunneling methods, under the Lake Washington Ship Canal, and an odor control facility.

The use of Ecology’s SRF loan program meets the goals and strategies of King County’s Strategic Plan of financial stewardship. The Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD) of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks uses SRF loans to reduce borrowing costs for capital facilities. Additionally, each of the projects meets the goals and objectives of the Strategic Plan goal of environmental sustainability by protecting and restoring water quality. These projects also meet the goals and objectives of public engagement, in which WTD’s community outreach expands opportunities to seek input, hear concerns, and respond to residents.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will save rate payers money and help keep our region’s water clean.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Sharman Herrin, Government Relations Administrator of the Wastewater Treatment Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-5376 or sharman.herrin@kingcounty.gov. 

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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